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[75] From: JFULLER at dentistry-po 11/30/92 8:52AM (3724 bytes: 61 ln) 
To: BIRDCNTR@ARIZVM1.BITNET at INTERNET, JFULLER 

Subject: HOTLINE: IOWA 11/30/92 

ita ae eaten Message ContentS ------------ 99-99 = 
Iowa Birdline (319)338-9881 for 11/30/92 
Most of the small bodies of water and some of the larger 
ones in the state have frozen. It’s beginning to look a lot 
like winter, although we still have a couple of summer birds 
in the state. 

In the south-central, in the area of Badger Creek State Park 
in Madison County there were two SHORT-EARED and two 
LONG-EARED OWLS, a PRARIE FALCON, and a NORTHERN SHRIKE on 
the 28th and 29th. For more information on these sightings, 
call Eugene Armstrong at (515)996-2726. At the Island View 
Area of the Rathbun Reservoir in Appanoose County, there 
were still a WHITE PELICAN, a TREE SWALLOW, and a BAIRD’S 

SANDPIPER on the 24th. 

In the northeast in Linn County, the lake at Pleasant Creek 
State Recreation Area was starting to freeze, but there were 
still about a hundred ducks, including three OLDSQUAWS and 
three HORNED GREBES , “sim Durbin reported a NORTHERN GOSHAWK 
on the mornings of the 28th and 29th in his Marion 
neighborhood. There was a second-hand report of a SNOWY 
OWL at exit 13 of I-380, which is the road to the Cedar 
Rapids airport on the 28th. A very late COMMON YELLOWTHROAT 
was discovered by Jeff Dankert at the pond at Morgan Creek 
County Park on the 26th. In Bremer County, Darrin Siefken, 
county naturalist picked up an injured NORTHERN GOSHAWK on 
the 24th, and an injured SNOWY OWL on the 5th. 

In the southwest in Cass County, a first year male 
ROSE-BREASTED GROSBEAK has been regular at the feeder of 
Donna Rourick, 1700 Bryn Mawr in Atlantic, and whose phone 
number is (712)423-4687. At DeSoto NWR in Harrison County, 
there were at estimated 500,000 SNOW GEESE, 35 BALD EAGLES, 

and an immature TRUMPETER SWAN on the 27th. You can call the 
refuge at (712)642-2772. 

In the southeast in Des Moines County, a SWAN Sp. was seen 
above Lock & Dam #18 on the Mississippi River north of 
Burlington on the 28th. The colony of EURASIAN TREE SPARROWS 
is still present north of Burlington. Call Chuck Fuller for 
directions at (319)753-0710. In Lee County, there were 
thousands of waterfowl, most of which were SCAUP and 
CANVASBACKS, but a total of thirteen species on Pool #19 of 
the Mississippi River, with the largest numbers in the 
Montrose area. There were also 25 BALD EAGLES around the 
Keokuk dam on the 28th. 

In the central, at Bay’s Branch in Guthrie County, a ROSS’ 
GOOSE was with the other waterfowl, and there were numerous 

flocks of LAPLAND LONGSPURS in Guthrie and Dallas County on 
the 26th. In Polk County, a HORNED GREBE was at the spillway 
at Big Creek State Park on the 28th. 

In the northwest, present at the Iowa Public Service fly ash 
pits south of Sioux City on the 22nd, but gone the 26th, was 



a late LESSER GOLDEN PLOVER and an adult gull thought to be 
a HERRING/CALIFORNIA hybrid. 

Fall field reports for Iowa Bird Life are due by December 
a Tom — a phage reet, Iowa 
City, 52246. Jim Fuller (3194338-3561 




